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Corporal punishment in the home
Corporal punishment is lawful in the home. The Family Code (1975) permits “moderate” punishment of children by parents (article 86) and guardians (article 152). Provisions against violence and abuse in the Family Code, the Criminal Code (1987) and the Constitution are not interpreted as prohibiting corporal punishment in childrearing.

Corporal punishment outside the home

Corporal punishment is lawful in schools. The Joint Resolution of the Ministers of Education and Higher Education (1987), which approves the Regulation for Discipline at Work in Educational Activity, states that every worker serving in educational activities must not ill-treat the pupils by word or deed (article 4), but it does not explicitly prohibit corporal punishment.

In the penal system, corporal punishment is unlawful as a sentence for crime under article 30 of the Penal Code. This article also applies to prisons, but we have no evidence that it applies to other institutions accommodating children conflict with the law. There is no prohibition of corporal punishment of children in detention in the Code on Children and Youth (1968).

Corporal punishment is lawful in alternative care settings under the right of correction of guardians in the Family Code (see above).

In its concluding observations on the state party’s initial report in 1997, the Committee on the Rights of the Child expressed concern about abuse of children and in this context recommended the development of a public information campaign to prevent corporal punishment (CRC/C/15/Add.72, paras. 19 and 35). In light of the Committee’s General Comment No. 8 on “The right of the child to protection from corporal punishment and other cruel or degrading forms of punishment” and the importance of eradicating this form of violence given by the UN Secretary General’s Study on Violence against Children, we hope the Committee will now make strong recommendations to the Government of Cuba to enact legislation to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home.
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